Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Since 1 October 2014, it has been a legal requirement for all letting agents to belong to a Government approved redress scheme under the Redress Schemes for Letting Agency Work and Property Management Work (Requirement to Belong to a Scheme etc.) (England) Order 2014 (SI. 2014 No. 2359).

1. What steps has the council taken to raise awareness of this new requirement amongst letting agents and/or consumers?
ANSWER:  

a) On 26/9/14 Emails were sent to Letting Agents by Leicester City Council Private Sector Housing team to raise awareness of the new Redress Scheme legislation.  

b) On 20/11/14 Trading Standards attended the Landlords Forum (Members of which are Landlords and Letting Agents) and gave a presentation on the redress Scheme legislation to the delegates.  

c) On 23/6/15 Trading Standards gave two further presentations on the new redress Scheme legislation to delegates at the Landlords Forum.
2. Who is responsible for enforcing redress scheme membership within your local authority? (a) Trading Standards; (b) Private Sector Housing; c) Other; d) Not yet decided.
Trading Standards are taking the lead on enforcement.
3. Since the requirement came into force on 1 October 2014, how many (a) warning letters and (b) civil penalty notices have been sent to agents who are contravening the new requirements?
a) Two warning letters have been issued.  In both cases the companies complied and joined schemes within the deadline given within the warning letter.
b) No Civil Penalty notices have been issued.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
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